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June 20, 2023

Mr. Theodore Tasiopoulos, Env. Scientist

California Department of Waste Compliance and Mitigation Program
4025 “I” Street

PO Box 4025,

Sacramento, CA 95812-4025

Subject: California Waste Services DTLA (SWIS # 19-AR-1228)
Completeness Determination for SWFP Permit Application Package

Dear Mr. Tasiopoulos:

On June 14, 2023, the City of Los Angeles Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) received an
application package for a modification of the solid waste facility permit (SWFP) from California
Waste Services DTLA (CWS DTLA). The operator is proposing a change in the loading area for
the sorting machine, placement of bunkers and a shift of the permitted boundary without
increasing it for their large volume transfer and processing facility located in Los Angeles,
California. The LEA reviewed the application package according to the solid waste facility
permit requirements found in Title 14 of the California Code of Regulations. On June 20, 2023,
the LEA made the determination that the application package is complete and correct and ready
for filing.

This permit application package contains the following items:

l. A completed application form (CIWMB form E-1-77).
The LEA has reviewed the application and has determined that the operator has
properly completed the form. The application contains a statement from Mr. Eric
Casper, President of CWS DTLA certifying that the application is true and accurate to
the best of his knowledge.

2. A complete and correct Transfer/Processing Report (TPR).

The LEA has reviewed the CWS DTLA TPR and has determined it is in compliance
with the requirements of 14 CCR 18221.6.
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3. California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) EIR Addendum
The Local Enforcement Agency has prepared an addendum to the original CEQA EIR
document. The focus of the addendum was on the change of sorting machine loading
area, movement of permitted boundary and movement of bunkers.

As required by 14 CCR 21650, the LEA is submitting a copy of the accepted application form as
an attachment to this determination letter.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 213-252-3932 or Jose Gutierrez of my staff at
213-252-3348.

Sincerely,

David Thompson, Program Manager
City of Los Angeles
Local Enforcement Agency

Cc:  Jose Gutierrez, LEA
Megan Lee, LEA
George Kasikarin, LEA
Benjamin Escotto, CalRecycle
Eric Casper, CWS DTLA
Paul William, Tetra Tech
Virginia Becerra, Tetra Tech
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